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Investing in our schools
The NSW Government is investing $6.5 billion over 
the next four years to deliver 190 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across 
NSW. In addition, a record $1.3 billion is being 
spent on school maintenance over four years. This 
is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW.

St Ives North Public School
An upgrade at St Ives North Public School is 
underway. The project will deliver new permanent 
innovative learning spaces and an upgrade to core 
facilities.

Progress summary
A development application has been lodged with 
Ku-ring-gai Council. The application includes the 
construction of a new multi-storey building to 
accommodate new learning spaces and 
administration areas. 

The project team is working closely with school 
stakeholders during the school upgrade and to 
finalise the detailed design.

The installation of temporary demountables and 
minor internal refurbishments were carried out 
during the school holiday period.

June 2019 

The contractor has completed the early works, 
including installation of safety fencing and 
hoarding in preparation for demolition and main 
works. Demolition is in progress.

Next steps
Pending planning approvals, main works are 
expected to commence late 2019. 

We are here to make sure that work is completed 
safely and efficiently. During this time we will be 
working collaboratively with the school 
community and neighbours to ensure that 
disruptions to the community are minimised. 

Keep updated
Meet the project team on:
Wednesday 19 June 2019, 2:30pm to 3:30pm at 
St Ives North Public School.

For more information contact:
School Infrastructure NSW
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au
Phone: 1300 482 651
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au
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How will you keep us informed during 
construction?
School Infrastructure NSW will continue to share 
construction updates and project information as 
the project progresses. We will provide information 
through information booths, project updates, our 
website and school newsletters. 

We encourage members from the community to 
participate in upcoming information booths to 
provide feedback and ideas. The time and location 
of future information booths will be advertised in 
the local newspaper and on the School 
Infrastructure NSW website.

Who can I contact if I have a concern about  
works over the holidays?
If you have any queries or concerns about this 
project you can contact School Infrastructure NSW 
during business hours on 1300 482 651. 

In an emergency, call triple zero (000).

Frequently asked questions

What steps will be taken to control noise and 
dust impacts?
Hoarding and shade cloth has been erected to 
reduce noise and dust impacts on the school and 
our neighbours. Dust from any early works will 
be hosed down as required.

How will traffic be managed?
Traffic control and security measures are in place 
where required for the safety of the community.

Will use of the school hall be impacted?
No. During the school upgrade, access to the hall 
for school functions will continue.

The school has notified external users of the hall 
advising of potential disruption during 
construction.
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